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NEBRASKA BOARD OF PHARMACY 

CONFERENCE CALL MEETING MINUTES 
August 16, 2021 

 
ROLL CALL  

 
Todd Larimer, R.P., Chair, called the meeting of the Board of Pharmacy to order at 9:04 a.m., this meeting was held virtually via 
WebEx. The agenda was provided to Board members, posted on a public bulletin board in the Nebraska State Office Building, posted 
on the Department’s website, and e-mailed to the “interested parties” list prior to the meeting.  The following Board members answered 
roll call:  

 
Todd Larimer, R.P., Chair (via WebEx) 
Sabrina Beck, R.P., Vice-Chair (via WebEx) 
Charles Tomlinson, R.P., Secretary (via WebEx) 
Kevin Borcher, R.P. (via WebEx) 
Charlene Dunbar (via WebEx) 
 
 

A quorum was present and the meeting convened.  
 
Also present were:  Michael Rueb, R.P., Pharmacy Inspector (via WebEx); and Dean Willson, R.P., Pharmacy Inspector (via WebEx); 
Melissa Pollard, R.P., Pharmacy Inspector (via WebEx); Jesse Cushman, Program Manager (via WebEx)); Vonda Apking, Health 
Licensing Coordinator (via WebEx); and Teresa Hampton, Department Legal (via WebEx). 
 

Larimer announced that there is a copy of all the public documents being reviewed at this meeting available on the Department’s 
webpage pursuant to the Open Meetings Act. 
 
 
REVIEW OF AGENDA  

    
Adoption of Agenda  
 
Dunbar moved, seconded by Beck, to approve the agenda as presented with the Chair having the authority to rearrange agenda items 
as needed. Voting aye:  Beck, Borcher, Dunbar, Larimer, and Tomlinson.  Voting nay: none.  Motion carried. 
 
 
REGULATIONS UPDATE 

 
Review 172 NAC 134 
 
Jesse Cushman, Program manager, explained the changes since the Board reviewed the draft regulations on July 26, 2021.  Mr. 
Cushman explained that he worked with Borcher and Becky Wisell on the language provided in this updated draft.  Mr. Cushman 
explained that delegated dispensing permits are not considered a pharmacy and cannot accept returns of dispensed medications.  
Dunbar questioned what a delegating pharmacist was.  It was determine that the language regarding delegating pharmacist or 
consulting pharmacist would be changed to be consistent with statutory language and made to be singular.  Dunbar also noted that 
there is a typo under section 007 for the word permits.  Borcher moved, seconded by Tomlinson, to approve the draft regulations as 
amended.  Voting aye:  Beck, Borcher, Dunbar, Larimer, and Tomlinson.  Voting nay: none.  Motion carried. 
 
Mr. Cushman will keep the Board updated on the progress of the regulations. 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 

 
The Board adjourned the meeting at 2:48 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
(signature on file with the Department) 
 
Charles Tomlinson, R.P., Secretary 
Board of Pharmacy 


